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Can I start by congratulating Year 6 on completing the standard assessment tests a few 
weeks ago - we are super proud of them all! Well done Year 2 who also completed their 

SATs last week - you were brilliant! 
 

The second half of the Summer term is jam packed. Straight after half term, we start Phonics 
Screening Check in Year 1 and Year 2, with the multiplication check commencing the week 
after in Year 4. We have scheduled dates for music concerts, sports days, Year 4's trip to 

Fairthorne and the Year 6 production, which are included in this newsletter/ calendar dates. 
 

Thank you for your continuing support in bringing in book bags - we still have some available 
in the office. Please can I ask from September that we really try to stick to book bags as this 
has transformed our corridors. We will be monitoring the use of PE kits this half term. It is 
really important that all children wear the correct sports wear for PE Lessons - this is a red, 
black or white PE Top and black shorts, joggers or leggings. Children should not be wearing 
labelled designer t shirts and shorts, or football kits. It is really unfair that some children are 
not adhering to our uniform policy. It is likely if we do not see school uniform worn for PE, 
we will have to return to children bringing in a PE kit and having to get changed on their PE 

days, we would value your support on this. 
 

My last mention is for our fabulous female football team, who have qualified to play at 
Elland Road, the home of Leeds United on the first week back in June - their commitment, 

sports womanship and skill is just amazing. They will represent Southampton Football Club -
and we wish them the very best in their competition. 

 
I think we are in for a warm and sunny half term....which might be the first time I have 

written this in seven years of headship at Shamblehurst! 
 
 

Enjoy and keep safe. 
 

 

 

   

 
 
 

 
Very best wishes,  

 

Mrs Jones      
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Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 24th March 2023   
Lemur Class – Leo and Eliza 

Lion Class - Layla 
Giraffe Class – Harrison  

Gecko Class – Jaydn  
Koala Class – George  

Otter Class – Olivia and Rory  
Panther Class – Molly  
Tiger Class – Madlen   

Bushbaby Class – Harry   
 Wolf Class – Georgia  

 
 

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 31st March 2023   
Lemur Class – Elsie-May  
Giraffe Class – Mitchell  

Seahorse Class – Thomas  
Caterpillar Class – Leo  
Gecko Class – Michelle  

Koala Class –Talia  
Otter Class – Coen  

Panther Class – Dylan  
Tiger Class – Bella  

Bushbaby Class – Harriet   
 Wolf Class – Ziggy  

Outdoor Learner – Bella   

 

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 21st April 2023   

Lemur Class – Tillie  
Toucan Class – Ava  
Lion Class – Megan  

Giraffe Class - Harvey 
Seahorse Class – Parker  

Caterpillar Class – Freddie  
Gecko Class – Joaquin  

Koala Class – Riley  
Otter Class – Daniel  

Panther Class – Nimmi  
Tiger Class – Cameron  
Bushbaby Class – Alfie  
 Wolf Class – Georgia  

 
 

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 29th April 2023   

Lemur Class – Blaise  
Toucan Class – Olivia  
Lion Class – Marcus  
Giraffe Class – Eva  

Seahorse Class – Frankie  
Caterpillar Class – Emily  
Gecko Class – Thomas  

Koala Class – Lucy  
Otter Class – Kahlan  

Panther Class – Grace  
Tiger Class – Natalie  

Bushbaby Class – Lillie  
 Wolf Class – Zain and Georgie  

 

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 12th May 2023   

Lemur Class – Amelia  
Toucan Class – Oliver  

Lion Class – Molly  
Giraffe Class – Savannah  

Seahorse Class – Alina  
Caterpillar Class – Caitlin  

 
 

Celebration Certificate -  
Friday 19th 2023   

Lemur Class – Evelyn  
Lion Class – Mason  

Giraffe Class – Charlotte  
Seahorse Class – Sophia  

Gecko Class – Jacen and Olivia  
Koala Class – Evie and George  

Otter Class – Lee and Mya  
Panther Class – Sydney  

Tiger Class – Tobias  
Bushbaby Class – Seth  
 Wolf Class – Amelia  

 
 



 

 

  

On Friday 5th May, Year One spent the day celebrating the coronation 
of our new King in true British style! The children were dressed in red, 
white and blue. We also created a commemorative place mat to use at 
the afternoon tea. In the afternoon we enjoyed an afternoon 'High Tea' 

boasting a red, white and blue theme. Scones with cream and jam, 
strawberries and blueberries. Thank you to our parents for providing 
such wonderful treats for us to enjoy. It certainly was very delicious! 



 

 
 

 
 
 

  

Mrs Jones received an email from The Woodland Trust saying that we could apply for some 
trees for free. I chose the 15-tree pack and applied for it. This pack included rowan, hazel 
and crab apple, all native to U.K. and chosen by the Woodland Trust as trees that would 

thrive in an urban environment. The Woodland Trust told us that we had been successful 
and that the trees would arrive in March. 

The Eco Warriors and I went out and examined the school grounds, measuring up different 
spaces and thinking about where would be the best place to put the trees. We decided that 

they would be best making a hedge along the back fence of the field to make a sound barrier 
for the houses there, a run through for wildlife from the two patches of trees and shrubs and 

would be suitable there for pollinators and birds. 
March arrived and the saplings appeared at school. Mr Richards kindly said that he would 

plant the young trees with the Eco Warriors after school. The message was sent out and the 
Eco Warriors and the wonderful Mr Richards prepared the ground and planted the trees. Mr 

Richards and the Eco Warriors discovered that the trees wouldn’t work along the fence so 
instead planted some at the fence by Year 6, the outdoor hut and the pond area. Please look 
out for them if you are on the field. At the moment the YR6 Eco Warriors Ziggy and Lucy are 

watering the saplings but after half term we will have a rota in place so that all the Eco 
Warriors get a chance to look after them by weeding them and watering them if they need 

it. 
A huge thank you to Mr Richards and the Eco Warriors for making our school grounds a tree 

friendly space! 
Mrs Chandler 

 



  

We would like to congratulate all of Year 6 for taking part in SATs week! 
We are incredibly proud of you all for the effort, pride and courage you 

have shown throughout the week. These tests are not a measure of 
who you are as people, but we really feel you tried 100% and we could 

not ask for any more from you. 
Thank you and well done Year 6!  

 
 

 

Monday 15th May - Friday 19th May 
2023  

Thank you all who participated with 
our Walk to School scheme that ran in 

May. 
Many children who I communicated 

with and discussed their way of 
travelling to and from school 

mentioned scooting, using our Park n’ 
Stride (B&Q carpark and old Budgens 
carpark) parking somewhere different 

- so to walk further. 
It’s great to hear and see our children 
talking of safer travel and thinking of 

our environment.  
Mrs Millard - JRSO coordinator 

Rising costs lead to unavoidable increase in school meals price  

Rising costs in the price of ingredients and continued underfunding from central 
Government will force up the price of a school meal in Hampshire schools, by 20p 

per day from 5 June 2023.  

Rising costs lead to unavoidable increase in school meals price | Hampshire County Council 

(hants.gov.uk) 

 
 

 

https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/090523schoolmealprice
https://www.hants.gov.uk/News/090523schoolmealprice


  

Year 1 were super lucky to have Dave Sharpe from Raptor Xotics visit us in school.  We 
learned about and got to touch and hold some of the animals including a white faced owl, a 
jungle nymph stick insect, a giant African land snail, a crested gecko, a rainbow boa snake 

and bullfrog.  This helped us to learn more about our enquiry “ Should Zoos Exist ? “ and also 
further our learning on animal classification groups.  All the children were brilliant, asking 

lots of good questions and being really respectful of the animals. 



  

We will be holding a non-uniform day (bright themed day) on 
Friday 9th June 2023 to raise money for the Eastleigh Young 
Carers Performance. This will help them purchase props and 
costumes. We would be grateful for a money donation of £1.  

Thank you - Rory and Mya  

Some 
beautiful 

Highwayman 
writing by 

Bella in  
Year 5  



 

  

Some amazing 
Highwayman 

writing by Leighton 
and Imogen in  

Year 5  



 

  

Incredible writing 
by Coen in Year 5   

Swimming Lessons (starting after May Half-Term)  
 

Year 3: Wednesday morning: 9:00- 9:30 (Seahorses) 
9:30- 10:00 (Caterpillars) 

Year 4: Wednesday morning: 10:00 -10:30 (Geckos) 
10:30-11:00 (Koalas) 

Year 6: Thursday morning: 9:00 – 09:30 (Bushbabies) 
09:30-10:-00 (Wolves) 

Year 5: Thursday morning – 10:00-10:30 (selected 
children) 

 



 

 

  

Reminder!  
Swimming lessons start 

after half-term for 
children in Year 3, Year 4 

and Year 6.  

Communication 
The majority of our 

communication is via email 
so please keep us updated 

with your contact 
information. 

School Dinners and Dinner Money  
= 

We shall be contacting parents, via email and phone to ensure all balances are cleared by the end of the 
academic year.  

We would like to remind you that school dinners must be paid for on the day of ordering, or in advance.  

£3.00 per day from Tuesday 6th June 2023.  
Payments can be made either online, or via the office by cash or cheque (payable to HCC).  

There should be no outstanding balance on your child’s account. If an outstanding balance keeps occurring, 
these can be referred on to Hampshire County Council.  

If you think that you may be entitled to Free School Meals, you can check whether you are eligible here: 
https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/hants 

During the warmer 
weather, please ensure 
that your child brings a 
water bottle with them 
to school. Please ensure 

this is clearly named.  

Lost Property  

Please ensure that you clearly 
name all of your children’s 

clothing.  

Thank you!  

Class Photographs are being taken 
on Wednesday 14th June 2023. We 

will update you once we have 
received further information.  

School will finish at 
1:15pm on  

Friday 21st July 2023 
(last day of term).  

Please like and follow our Facebook page 
https://facebook.com/shamblehurstprimary/  

 

https://www.cloudforedu.org.uk/ofsm/hants
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Eastleigh Borough Council are offering 
free fuel vouchers to those on low 

incomes in the Borough. They can take 
in this information in various ways, by 

clients attending our face-to-face 
services, by calling our Advice line, and 

by email. For more details of how to 
get in touch with them, please visit 

their website: 
www.citizensadviceeastleigh.org.uk 

Here is a link to their webpage 
regarding the fuel 

vouchers: https://www.citizensadvicee
astleigh.org.uk/current_issues/energy

_bills/ 
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